
Greetings Maryland APA Members: 
 
We have an immediate opening for the “President-Elect” position in our chapter. This position 
assumes the role of President of the Maryland Chapter of APA on January 1, 2022. Please find 
below the position description from the Chapter’s By-Laws: 
 
4.6. PRESIDENT-ELECT: The President-Elect shall (a) work with the President in preparation 

for becoming Chapter leader; (b) assist the President in the guidance and coordination of 

Committee activities; (c) actively assist in the creation of the Chapter’s Development Plan; (d) 

serve on the Conference Committee; (e) carry out any other duties assigned by the President; (f) 

shall perform other such duties required by these Bylaws or customary to the Office; and (g) in 

the absence of or in the event of incapacity of the President, the President-Elect shall assume the 

duties of the President. 

 
Please contact me with any questions or interest. Since we are more than 6 months from our 
next election, the Chapter shall run a special election as soon as a candidate comes forward to 
assume the role of President-Elect and is recommended by the Nominating Committee. 
 
These are both exciting and challenging times for planners in Maryland and in the Country and 
we welcome those who wish to step forward and help lead this professional planning 
organization. 
 
Please stay safe, 
 
Helen M. Spinelli, AICP 
President, Maryland Chapter of APA 
Adjunct Professor, Morgan State University 
Graduate School of Architecture and Planning  
 


